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Haywood 

Spay/Neuter  

Summer 2014 

A BETTER LIFE with SPAY MOMMA  

It is an easy way for residents 

who care for strays and rescues to 

ACT NOW to reap immediate 

health benefits and prevent 

mommaôs next litter. This free 

project focuses on the female dogs 

and catsðowned or notðthat 

produce homeless litters and burden 

stressed shelters.  Each spay costs us 

$50ða low-cost, permanent solution 

to the endless cycle of euthanizing 

innocent litters and delaying the health 

benefits associated with spay/neuter. 

June is Adopt-A-Cat Month 
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This spay is on us! Haywood Spay/Neuter honors 

free vouchers issued by an Animal Services officer to 

residents who own or care for a female dog or cat that 

produced an unplanned litter.  YOU make it happen! 

 You can see from this issue that your support is making an 
impact on pet homelessness in Haywood County.  Shelter intakes 
are trending downward for cats thanks to affordable spay/neuter 
and to projects targeting high-risk animals that are hurt the most 
by delaying a spay/neuter solution.  Dog intakes are up compared 
to last year.  Hounds and pits continue to flow in.  Why?    

 Our success would be a fraction of what we have accomplished 
together without our partners at the Humane Alliance Clinic in 
Asheville.  Low-cost, high quality surgery is the foundation of our 
ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅ ÉÔȭÓ ÔÈÅ &)234 34%0 ÔÏ ÅÎÄÉÎÇ ÈÏÍÅÌÅÓÓÎÅÓÓ ÁÎÄ 
unnecessary euthanasia. 

 We must keep these programs going.  Without your help, 
there is no where for animals to turn.   Can we count on you? 

SPAY MOMMA is a collaboration 

among Animal Services officers, 

volunteers, and residents who want 

to stop the litter cycle.  
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 Until our funds dried up, Haywood Spay/Neuter gave 

the much-maligned pit bull type dogs a free formula for a 

healthier life.  These dogs are the most likely breed to enter 

the shelter and the least likely breed to leave.  OPERATION 

PIT promoted a healthier, litter-free dog that is less likely to 

be surrendered due to reproductive or aggression issues. 

 We wanted to keep this program going because most pit 

owners need financial help and encouragement when it 

comes to neutering their pets.  Nearly all (98%) of our pit 

recruits had owners on some type of government assistance, 

with 160 pit owners well below the 300% Federal Poverty 

Guidelines.  

 Like all clients on government assistance, pit owners will still 
be able to pay $10 for spay/neuter and a rabies vaccine.  Few 
take advantage however, needing the extra incentives of 
Operation Pit to follow through. 

 You can keep Operation Pit on the move! Send your tax-

deductible donation to HS/N Operation Pit, P.O. Box 992, 

Waynesville, NC 28786 or donate securely online at 

www.haywoodspayneuter.org.  Thank you! 

Operation Pit Ends  

 Since January 2013, a whopping 303 lucky 

pit recruits received FREE spay/neuter surgery; 

rabies & distemper/parvo vaccination; microchip 

to protect from theftðall at an incredible cost to 

us of only $80 each!  Our funding has dried up, 

marking the end of this program for now.    

 In 2013, 236 pit mixes entered the shelter; 

and 94 or 40% were euthanized. Unfortunately, 

this stereotyped breed makes adopters reluctant 

to take a chance with any but a few pit mix 

puppies or youngsters.  The rest are euthanized. 

FIXED by FOUR Club Members  

Do these lucky babies know that their juvenile spay/neuterðfixed by 

four monthsðbrings them health benefits for a lifetime?  

Congratulations to their responsible & loving owners! 

¶ No first heat avoids the demands of a pregnancy and delivery on a 

new momma that is still a baby herself.  She is at less risk for 

infections of the reproductive tract (pyometra) 

and mammary tumors (breast cancer).   

¶ Males behave better, will not develop 

testicular tumors, and will be less prone to 

marking, prostate & urinary problems. 

)ÔȭÓ ÔÈÅ ÉÎÖÅÓÔÍÅÎÔ ÉÎ Á ÐÅÔȭÓ ÈÅÁÌÔÈ ÔÈÁÔ ÌÁÓÔÓ Á ÌÉÆÅÔÉÍÅȢ 

Itõs not snow, itõs diatomaceous earth! 

19% of all felines have had at least one 

litter, 59% of which were accidental 

because owners thought their kittens were 

too young to mate.   

ï from a recent PetSmart Charities study 

Intact & still 

breeding.  Unsold 

pups go to the 

shelter at no cost 

to owners.  

http://www.haywoodspayneuter.org
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If you are 

b o r n  a 

hunting dog 

in Haywood 

County, then it is a sad truth that 

your chance of living a normal 

life span is very small.   

 I am not talking about the few 

good hunters who cherish their 

dogs, feed and house them well, 

giving them the needed 

medications and heartworm 

preventative for wellness, and 

who treat them as valued 

members of their family.   

 I am referring to the number 

of unwanted hounds turned into 

the Haywood County animal 

shelter year after year with little 

hope of finding a home or 

stopping the flow. 

 This spring, I went to our 

shelter to look at the numbers.  

The chart at right shows what I 

found.  In a civilized community, 

how does this happen?   

 Haywood County tax 

dollars are spent to house, feed 

and then euthanize hound dogs. 

Tens of thousands of plastic 

bags with dead dogs are in our 

landfill.  Again, how does this 

happen? 

 The repeated dumping of 

unwanted hounds that have little 

chance for adoption from our 

shelter is a fact well known to 

hunters and fellow club 

members. Can our countyôs 

hunters apply pressure on 

members to do better by their 

dogs?  If it could be so, I think 

they would have already done it.   

Haywood County 

Euthanized 181  

Shelter Hounds in 2013  

excludes Dachshunds 

181 of 439 euthanized (41%)  

 

 

Black & Tan  

6 of 11 (55%) 

 

Blue Ticks  

9 of 11 (82%) 

 

Foxhounds  

8 of 9 (89%) 

 

Hounds  

63 of 112 (56%) 

 

Hound Mixes  

22 of 85 (26%) 

 

Plotts  

11 of 25 (44%) 

 

Red Bones  

5 of 17 (29%) 

 

Red Ticks  

4 out of 8 (50%) 

 

Walkers  

29 out of 41 (71%) 

 

Walker Mixes  

11 out of 12 (92%) 

 

All Dogs Euthanized 2013  

453 of 1,677 (27%) 

 What is a winning solution 

for all involved, human and 

animal? Letôs look at some 

specifics that I discovered in my 

search of 2013 shelter hound 

activity: 

¶ One person alone turned in 

19 hounds 

¶ Another person brought in 14  

¶ Yet another turned in 6  

¶ Some are left in the side pen 

when the shelter is closed, 

with no information on who 

brought them in or why.   

¶ The dogs often are in poor 

condition, underweight, 

dirty, and fearful. 

 Our community must figure 

out a way to care for these 

animals in a humane manner 

while they are useful to their 

owners and thereafter.  Hunting 

is a heritage in Haywood 

County, but it should not be a 

death sentence to be born a 

hunting dog.   

 It is long overdue for our 

lawmakers to take a stand on 

behalf of dogs.  NC House Bill 

930 is a start, proposing basic 

standards of care for large 

commercial breeders. See 

www.ncleg.net 

 The NC Sporting Dog 

Association óprotects the right 

to own, use and breed unaltered 

animals in sports and for all 

other purposes.ô Although it 

contains a true hunting dog 

exception, it opposes NC House 

The MISFORTUNE of our HUNTING HOUNDS  

- Linda Sexton serves on Haywood 

Spay/Neuterõs board of directors 
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Meet Chloe. 
She is a young small kitty, very 

loving and not at all shy. She 

purrs and likes to be held and is 

also happy to explore her 

surroundings. Chloe is even 

microchipped! An obviously 

cared for cat, Chloe would make 

a great pet.  If you are interested in 

meeting CHLOE, PLEASE ASK 

FOR NUMBER #0622 at the 

Haywood County Animal Shelter. 

 You see, despite the 

microchip, Chloeôs owners 

failed to keep their contact 

information current in the 

national database.  Now she has 

a microchip but no valid 

identification linked to it. Chloe 

isnôt even her real name. Her 

health records are as good as 

lost. 

 Haywood County Animal 

Ordinances Section 91.06 

requires all animals to wear ID 

tags on a collar.  For all practical 

purposes, this basically is 

ignored because most dogs and 

cats ending up in shelter do not 

even have collars. 

Outdated Contact information fails Microchip IDs 

 Many municipalities require 

licensing, which helps get pets 

returned to owners. Fees are 

used to support animal services. 

Haywood County does not 

license pets, and Chloe had no 

collar tags. 

 Haywood Spay/Neuter 

clients whose pets have 

HomeAgain microchips can 

keep their information current at 

www.HomeAgain.com.  

 Select ñManage My 

Accountò to update your phone, 

address, email address, and 

other critical information at no 

cost. 

 Remember, microchips are 

permanent, but they work only 

as long as pet owners keep the 

database current. Chloe learned 

that lesson.  Will yours? 

 The import of these words is 

evident as modern behavioral 

research has brought us the proof 

that shows we are much closer to 

animals than we ever perceived.   

 Genetic science revealed that 

humans are less than 2% 

different than chimps, our nearest 

living animal relatives.  And we 

now know that there are common 

Movable Goods or Living Beings? 

'I tell all of you with certainty,  

since you did it for one of the 

least important of these brothers 

of mine, you did it for me.' 
- Matthew 25:40 ISV 

genetic and chemical roots 

within all living things.  

 India and France recently 

enacted federal laws to protect 

animals. India declared dolphins 

as óliving beingsô thereby 

p r o t e c t i n g  t h e m  f r o m 

indiscriminate exploitation.   

 When France declared 

animals as living beings, it 

ended the 210-year-old law that 

described animals as movable 

goods.  Abusers can now be held 

responsible for inflicting damage 

on the animals they own. 

 Itôs time for a change in our 

own community. We need to 

extend to animalsðthe least 

important of these brothers of 

mineðthe same respect as we 

give our own species. They 

deserve nurture and basic care.   

 Begin by speaking out 

against neglect, cruelty, and 

abuse when you see it.  Demand 

justice.  Ask for a change in our 

property laws to recognize that 

animals are living beings, not 

blocks of wood.  Stay informed 

on legislation and animal rights 

efforts to strengthen protection. 

- Penny Wallace serves on Haywood 

Spay/Neuterôs board of directors 

Chloeôs owners never came 

to rescue her from the 

county shelter.  They didnôt 

even know she was there. 

Congrats to HCAS officer Jeff 

Stamey, who adopted Chloe!  
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Trap-Neuter-Return (TNR) helps Kittens, too! 
 Anyone interested in reducing shelter 

euthanasia knows that local spay/neuter 

programs MUST include projects targeting pit 

bull type dogs, stray cats and feral cats.  
Without them, we will not stop the endless cycle 

of shelter intakes and killing unwanted litters. 

 ñWe have seen a drastic reduction in cats 

at the shelter,ò said Animal Services Officer 

Leyah Pilkington.  ñLower euthanasia is the most 

obvious benefit of TNR, but the fewer cats that 

are here equates to less stress, fewer health risks, 

and calmer behavior during new adopter visits.ò 

You can help kittens to a new life. 

Our Kittens2Barns project needs 

clean barns & sheds with mice! 

Utmost care is given to humanely trapped cats in our 
TNR project.  Clean papers, nourishment, and 
covered traps lower stress during their short stay 
with the TNR team and Humane Alliance clinic staff. 

 Natural rodent control is available when 

TNR finds community kittens needing special 

consideration. Neighborhoods with too many 

cats to sustain the latest litter are candidates for 

our Kitten2Barns project, a collaboration with 

Animal Services and volunteers from Feline 

Urgent Rescue of WNC (FUR). Soon after 

spay/neuter, we confine the healthy litter until 

they get accustomed to their new barn home.   

 Every relocated cat requires a $20 feline 

leukemia test.  Saving the lives of kittens is 

possible because of our PetSmart Charities 

grant, rescue groups, and supporters like YOU! 

Shelter Report:  January�² May 2014 

 Dogs Impounded 2013:     590 Cats Impounded 2013:  294 

 2014:     703 2014:  259 

 Dogs Euthanized 2013:    162 Cats Euthanized 2013:    86 

 2014:    163 2014:    79 

 Euthanasia Rate 2013:   27% Euthanasia Rate 2013:  29% 

 2014:   23% 2014:  31% 

Haywood County Animals Services  

245 Hemlock Street Waynesville  

(828) 456-5338 

SHELTER HOURS  

MON -FRI 9 AM �² 5 PM 

SAT 9 AM �² 4 PM 

SUN 12 �² 4 PM 

ADOPT a SHELTER PET  

www.haywoodnc.net  

select Departments , then Animal 

Services to browse shelter pets  

Kittens2Barns helped this 
litter become comfy in 

their new home. 


